
Greene County Commission Briefing  

Commission Office 

1443 N. Robberson, 10th Floor 

July 17, 2018 

9:00 a.m.  

 

Present:  Bob Cirtin, Harold Bengsch, Chris Coulter, Jeff Scott, Tina Phillips, Mike Cagle, Franz 

Williams, Captain Howell, Cindy Stein, Mailyn Jeffries, Donna Barton and Megan Applegate. 

 

Assistant Superintendent of Building Operations Franz Williams came to the Commission with a 

request for a new oven for the jail. Williams informed the Commission that the approximant cost 

with installation and creating a larger door way for the oven to pass through would be around 

$51,000.00. Captain Howell explained that this would be a significant upgrade to the existing 

oven and that the current oven is so old that there aren’t parts available to fix it. Commissioner 

Bob Cirtin asked Budget Officer Jeff Scott if these funds could be included in the new tax funds 

or if it would need to come out of another account. Scott explained to the Commission that this 

oven was already included in the renovation budget for the jail expansion and would be an 

advanced purchase. Commissioner Harold Bengsch moved to approve the new oven for the jail 

and have the funds come out of the GR2 funds and with it to be understood that said oven is an 

advanced purchase with the new tax funds. Commissioner Bob Cirtin made the second. Aye: 

Cirtin and Bengsch. Nay: None. Absent: Hough. Abstain: None  

 

Budget Officer Jeff Scott informed Commission that the bond documents have been reviwed 

and sent off. Scott informed the Commission that deputy budget officer Mike Cagle is 

researching how the Moody’s  is calculated. Scott updated the Commission that he is looking to 

rebid some of the county insurance and is working with Rod Ron, Mr. Ron has spoken with 9 

companies so far. 

Human Resources Director Mailyn Jeffries update the Commission that there is a tentative date 

for the employee appreciation day will be October 10th from 11-1.  Jefferies stated that 761 

employees are enrolled in health benefits. 779 employees are enrolled in dental benefits and 

486 employees are enrolled in vision benefits.  

County Public Information Officer Donna Barton informed the commission that on the following 

Monday a press release about the audit findings would be released.  

County Administrator Chris Coulter updated the Commission on issues with animal control.  

Currently Coulter and other members from the health department, prosecuting attorney’s office, 

and animal control are working on set policies on issuing tickets.   


